

Pray for the Brocks Brocks Upper Room, P.O Box 364, Grandview MO 64030 www.brocksupperroom.org

## Dear Friends,

Greetings from Kansas City! We wanted to share a Brock update since our recent move! We really miss our church & friends in Fort Mill SC but are also grateful to reconnect with our friends at IHOP-KC. As we return to our ministry roots (Jubilee), we sense the scope of the vision is expanding. Stay with us, as the Lord takes us aside to give us the next thrust! In summary, its an incense revolution! God is restoring the divine order of worship in His family, beginning with us! (1 Chr 15:11-13)

## Ministry Updates

- In Aug we had our 1st of 4 community meal & worship watches in our Kansas City home on Sat eve Aug 29th. We were so blessed to have our dear friends from the Galilee, the Hintons. In response to the Holy Spirit's call to rest in this season of Jubilee-we're asking God for the redemption of all debt and for yours also!
- On Sept 24, Tim & Melody began to teach a 12 week 'music club' at Bethel K-12 near IHOP-KC (Percussion, Suzuki piano & Spanish classic guitar).
- We're exploring options for next year's Suzuki & Worship Music Camp (SWMC) possibly to be held again in Fort Mill SC beginning June 27th July 1, (2016).
- Melody & Tim have begun Skype lessons (incl. Mel's Fort Mill violin students).
- Also, a Fort Mill Suzuki music school co-op is forming (as a result of the SWMC camp), with Harp & Bowl group classes meeting at the Upper Room Chapel on Thurs 7pm. (To participate or for more information contact Hannah Pendergrass at hpendergrass@integrity.com).
- Future? We sense that we (for now) will be basing out of KC for future missions & camps to the Middle East & Med Rim. Our initial sights are set to return to Israel!